Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Carpe Diem Community Solutions, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, February 7, 2019, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. CT
PLACE: Callaway Arts and Conference Center, 500 Callaway Park Way, Callaway.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The intent of this project is to construct a new two-lane rural roadway from U.S. 98 (Tyndall Parkway) to County Road (C.R.) 2315 (Star Avenue). Design improvements include a 10-foot multi-use path, and new signalization at Tyndall Parkway and Star Avenue intersections, and connection to Tram Road north of the Veteran’s Affairs Nursing Home. The project is funded for right-of-way acquisition and construction. Bids for construction will be received summer 2021.

There will be no formal presentation; however, maps, drawings, and other information will be on display and FDOT representatives will be available to explain proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments. Additional project information will also be available at www.nwflroads.com. 

For more information, follow the Florida Department of Transportation District Three on Twitter @myfdot_nwfl or like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/MyFDOTNWFL. 

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Dean Mitchell, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (850)415-9016, or via email at dmmitchell@hntb.com.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Dean Mitchell, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (850)415-9016, or via email at dmmitchell@hntb.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Dean Mitchell, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (850)415-9016, or via email at dmmitchell@hntb.com.
